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23 July 2002

Reply by the Minister for the Environment to question no. S 2667 raised by Member of the Parliament for the Social Democratic Party, René Skau Björnsson

Question S 2667

Would the Minister take initiative to repeal the conservation of rooks in urban areas, for example allowing rook colonies that are situated closer than 300 meters from densely built-up areas to be culled through shooting?

Reply

I am aware that rooks can be a problem in urban areas and that there is a real demand for the possibility to limit the spread of rook colonies.

With effect from 1 May 2000, the Statutory Order on Wildlife Damage (vildtskadebekendtgørelsen) was amended under the previous government so that the period in which rook chicks may be culled was extended by 14 days. Today, the problem of rooks in urban areas is therefore being managed by allowing culling of rook chicks in colonies in the period 1 May to 15 June.

Furthermore, local State Forest Districts may grant permission to cull adult birds in the nest-building period. Culling of adult birds, however, has often the unfortunate side effect that instead of one rook colony, after culling you end up with 3-4 or more colonies, because some of the birds will move to other localities where they may be a similar nuisance.

In places where the rooks are considered a problem, one should contact the local State Forest District for advice on how to limit the nuisance, including permission to shoot a number of the adult rooks in order to limit the size of the colony.

If Denmark were to introduce an actual rook hunting season, it would require that the rook was moved to another list in the EU Birds Directive.

With so far only one year’s experience there is no basis for changing the expansion of the possibilities to cull that entered into force in 2001. However, I will request a status report from the Wildlife Management Council on the culling of rooks in urban areas, including their assessment of whether there is need for further measures.

